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We are sorry to report the sad passing away of  the famous amateur OM Henry Anderssen  VK8HA, of Humpty Doo, Near Darwin, Australia, who was also the Federal MS Coordinator, for some time, till he became very sick. The exact details were awaited from Australia, and they are yet to arrive.


We of the Monitoring Systems, have been shocked at the devastation extracted by the Undersea Earthquake  -Tsunami, combination from the west of Sumatra Island. The catastophe has decimated property, gulped precious human lives in the countries YB, VU4,VU,4S7,8Q7,T5,5Z4, S79, and other smaller island countries of the Indian Ocean.

We pray for those who lost lives, are separated, homeless, bereaved and shocked. All the  countries have  seen their amateur radio operators joining together in helping the establishment of disaster communications.  VU4 had an expedition going on at that moment of Dec 26th, and the operators led by XYL Bharathi Prasad VU4RBI, established the vital, post-tsunami, communications link with mainland India with her specialized professional group of amateurs of NIAR.


Inspite of all this disaster in YB area, their pirates are still very active on their illegal network of communications on 40, 30 and 20 metres, as also the Sri Lankan Fishing Trawlers.


Radio Pyongyang, identifying as Voice of Korea, is NOW, heard with very strong  signals from around 1800 UTC, on 7099 kHz or so, with various International language broadcasts apart from Korean. They are splashing liberally to the higher edge of 40m band  along with their African counterpart from Eritrea, the Voice of Broad masses, with its domestic services. Pyongyang has shown its strong presence along with 3560 kHz, in the amateur bands.


Based on the low propagation conditions, not much of openings were there for monitoring the intrusions.


The voluminous data sent in by our Thai National Coordinator OM Shridon Street, HS0ZEE, is so exhaustive, that it comes in a CD-Rom to me every month. I am unable to send all that he reported, due to the inability of the attachment limitations in the E-mail service, we have. His files contain spectrograms, voice files, detailed XLS files in frequency order, reports in doc. Format etc.,. Any of our cooperating friends interested can have the information portion they need for reference.

Interesting sites on intrusions  monitored are:

www.iarums.com/    and    www.darc.de/referate/hf/bandwacht/index.html
www.storm.ca/~iarumsr2  and   iarumsr2@storm.ca
www.jarl.or.jp/iaru-r3/ms/r3msnl.htm                 

The newsletter has  the usual xls and doc files for your perusal.

All the very best , 73, a Happy New Year 2005.

De  ARASU  VU2UR

Regional MS Coordinator.

            r3msc_iaru@rediffmail.com
Notes: Items reported from shared bands are for information only.
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